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“Finally, brethren, 
PRAY FOR US, 

that the word of the 
Lord may have free 

course, and be 
glorified, even as it is 

with you.” 
(2Thessalonians 3:1) 

 
 
 
 
 

July-August, 2009 
 

“Redeeming the time, because the days are evil.” 
Ephesians 5:16 

Dear Prayer Partners, 
 

There is no question that the times are evil, but we are told to redeem the time. And this is 
what we try to do with our people. As soon as we arrived in Spain, I organized a Bible Study with 
about ten people, many of whom are unemployed. So I thought it would be wise to use some of 
their time to gather at church on Wednesdays at 6 PM, just before our mid-week service at 7:30, 
and take time to study the Bible. What could be a better use of time? 
 As you may already know, we came back from our furlough the 21st of July. We thank the 
Lord for His mercies while we were travelling. We drove more than 22,000 miles in four and a 
half months. But the most important thing is that there are those that responded to our 
ministering in the Word. Many decisions were made while we were visiting the churches. We 
pray that they will continue on with the Lord.  
 Among all the blessings we received while travelling, we thank the Lord for the news that 
two families have decided to come to Spain as missionaries. Praise be to the Lord! Please join us 
in prayer for them that the Lord would open doors for them to come to Spain as soon as possible. 
 We found our Spanish church in good spiritual condition. We thank Manuel, Josue, and 
Alberto so much for the good job they did. Brother Manuel was already in Germany when we got 
back, and Brother Alberto had also returned to the States before we got here. Manuel got a job 
close to Munich, Germany.  It seems that he has already found a good Baptist church, but it is too 
far from their home. They have to travel an hour to attend the services. Pray for them that they 
may find a good church closer to their home.                                 
 Lord willing, we will have a water baptism service in September. We are preparing three 
precious souls to receive water baptism. They are: Jesus del Castillo, his  
mother, Apolonia, both from Peru, and Javi, from Spain. This is going to be a good time to 
witness to those visitors we expect to attend. Please pray for this important event in our small 
church. 
 We are in the process of buying a portable baptistry. It should cost $1,000.00. Would you 
please consider the possibility of helping us with this? Any help would be greatly appreciated. 
 We apologize to those churches we had to cancel due to Fina`s mother passing away the last 
part of May. At the same time, we want to say thank so much to those churches that have helped 
us with the extra expenses we had in the month of May. You have been very kind to do so. 
 We thank the Lord for the pastors that have become good friends to us. We have been very 
encouraged by them.  
 Finally, brethren, we want you to know that we acknowledge your efforts in sending 
financial support for us to work for the Lord here in Spain. May God bless you for your sacrifice. 
 Receive our love and gratitude for being so willing to participate in this ministry. 

 
 
       In Christ’s wonderful name,  

 
The Sanchez Family 

        (Alejandro, Fina and Samuel) 

Javi Jesus and his mother, Apolonia 


